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 Western Cape Street Children’s Forum
MINUTES OF THE WCSCF 
MONTHLY MEETING
 



    Wednesday 18th October  2017, 10:00 – 12:00 

@ Salesians Institute
ATTENDANCE: Nick Van Rooyen (Teahmo), Wilma Piek (VRCID), Pat Eddy (CCID Social Dev), Heinrick Lakay (ACVV Camps Bay), Yvette Apollis (Ashton We Care), Headman Sirala-Rala (CCID Social Dev), Alois Aloo (SOS Home), Andrea Castle (DSD CT), Karen Bailey (CID Claremont), Abdul Kerbelker (CID Claremont), Josepth Maganga (CCID Social Dev), Janice King (WCSCF).
APOLOGIES:   Herman Smit (CAP), Marion Thomas (KBSJSRA), Dawie Marais (CTMSC), Betty Nieuwoudt (Child Welfare Stellenb), Isobel Swart (Badisa Elsies River), Colleen Brookes-Gain (WCSCF), Jean Sheshea (Kids Rising Above Circumstances – KRAC), Elizabeth Horne (KRAC), Anne Marx (Jewish Community Services), Alfred DeVries (DSD CT), Theo (DSD CT)
1. WELCOME.  Nick welcomed everyone and introductions went round the room, with each person also saying “Why am I here today?”
2. Minutes of last meeting & matters arising. 
· June Minutes:  Nick proposed and Wilma accepted.

· August AGM Minutes:  Nick proposed and Pat accepted.

· Special Meeting Minutes:  Pat proposed and Joseph accepted.

3. Introduction of New WCSCF Executive Committee Members

	Chairperson:  

Vice Chairperson:  

Treasurer:  

Members:  
	Nick van Rooyen

Wilma Piek

Marion Thomas

Joseph Maganga

Betty Nieuwoudt

Herman Smit

Dawie Marais


4. Coordinators Feedback
· Child Protection Collaborative (CPC).  Lack of Child Safety in WC being seen as a crisis, an Epidemic.  It is felt that as roleplayers, we are NOT DOING ENOUGH to protect children in WC.  1 death is too many!   If we have insufficient resources, we must ASK FOR MORE, because things MUST change.

Discussion held around “Civil Society vs Government” collaboratives / inclusive vs separate / pros & cons.   Unity is ideal, but it depends on the Agenda of each.  If the agenda is the same, then it can work, but is not always the case. Sometimes, if collaboration exposes a lack of effort on government’s side, then they won’t be able to work together.  But excluding government is also not useful, as it means blocking off a whole lot of the work that is being done, and means less real collaboration.  But is true collaboration happening between government and civil society???
WCSCF representation needs to remain “Street Child” focused, and we have to see a difference, a change in processes to protect children.  If we don’t engage with the child within 2 weeks, the chances of getting the child off the street is low, and we’ll have lost the child.  
· Commissioner for Children – The WCSCF is joining the Molo Songolo-led submission, has been part of the CPC submission workshopping, and will also write our own submission.  This is due before the 17th November.  Those who want to contribute to the composition can let Janice know.  It will be posted on the WCSCF weekly email before being submitted to allow for contributions. 
· Community Based Child Protection Forums – Janice to meet with Elarna Siljeurs (DSD Metro South) who coordinates the Regional Child Protection Forums, to research their aims and reach, and see where the WCSCF fits in, so as not to reinvent the wheel or start any parallel processes.
· CT Forum separated from Quarterly General Meeting – From 2018, the WCSCF will rather have a Quarterly General meeting, in a location more central to the Northern and Southern Sub-Forums.  The idea is that Local Sub-Forums (CT, Far South, Durbanville, Parow/Bellville) meet every 2 months for more local operational collaboration and integration, and then join up for a bigger meeting every quarter. 
5. Street view.
CYCC’s in WC – 200 children on the waiting list.

Lindelani – 60-80 children on the waiting list.

It was said……”Lindelani is a place for young gangsters”.  This was opened up to the floor for discussion and impression.  It was strongly refuted by Andrea Castle (who overseas 50 children in facilities, 40 who are at Lindelani), who has a very different view:   “No.  This is not true.  The child who enters Lindelani is one who displays very challenging behavior initially.  The staff try their utmost best.  When the child turns 18 there, they do not want to leave.  It is my experience that, after 3 months, it is a very different child you see.  They are still not ready to go home – often it is home that is not changed enough to receive them.  But they are motivated, calm, playing rugby for Boland, doing WC Judo – a very different child.  CHILD.  Not “hardened street-child”.   The challenge is the waiting list.  This means children are discharged prematurely.”
Wilma – The children we know have only been through the system briefly – not enough to bring about change in the family or the child.   So then they resist going back into Lindelani / The Homestead, because it discharged them back into the same dysfunctional family situation, and they remain in the desperate situation they were in before. If they can’t go back to their family, where do they go?  They lose trust in what the system does for them.   They perceive this system failed them.  THIS IS THE UNANSWERED CHALLENGE???

Andrea – when they leave Lindelani, they are functioning well, living independently well.  The minute they go back to their community it all starts again.  Sometimes, their parents are so fearful for them in their communities, that they lock them up – resulting in them sitting idle.  “I open and finalized cases, working with the families.  I often have parents BEGGING me to keep their children, because they know they will be safe outside of the communities.  The parents know that GANGSTERISM is the only option they return to in the communities.”  
CCID -  Province is under tremendous pressure around child protection.  But we need to continue to apply this pressure as they need to provide the necessary resources.

WHAT IS “PLAN B” FOR FACILITIES??????

We have a crisis.  We need funds for facilities, for operational costs.  Province need to approach big business (?) to make a plan – we need a workable plan /strategy to propose to them first though!   (Indaba?)
6. Indaba.  Exec to meet to plan and strategize for this.  Input from any other Forum participants welcome.
7. Any other business.  None.
8. Next Meeting:          2018 – Schedule of dates to be provided to Forum by email.
Signatures: 

Meeting Chair:  




    Another Exec Present:   




Enquiries:   Janice Sparg (WCSCF Coordinator)    Cell: 072 4500 456

  Email:  wcstreetchild@gmail.com
